ACADEMIC STAFF COMMITTEE MINUTES


Monday, September 15, 2004, 9:00 - 10:30 a.m.

Secretary of the Faculty & Academic Staff Conference Room, CL 825

(Approved September 27, 2004)
Call to Order by chair at 9:05

Present: John Landrum, Samantha Surowiec, Jane Lynch, Andy Speth, Ann Deprey, Lucy Arendt

Excused: Mike Marinetti

Guest: Provost Sue Hammersmith

1. Call to order at 9:05 a.m.

2. Minutes of August 3 and August 17 were reviewed and approved as amended

3. Old Business 

a. Proposed by-laws changes

1) re: layoffs

2) re: reporting outside activities

After a short discussion, Lucy Arendt moved and Andy Speth seconded a motion to adopt the change in by-laws striking the  
words “full-time” from section 9.01 as noted in last week’s agenda.  The motion carried 6-0-0.  It was specifically noted that this issue should be a separate issue from the by-laws changes regarding lay-off.  Further, the committee unanimously selected Mike Marinetti to investigate the process for getting our proposed amendments voted upon by the entire academic staff.

b.  The committee members expressed their appreciation to Samantha Suroweic for taking on the responsibilities of representing us at system wide representative meetings.

4. New Business 

a. Feedback for the Provost 
on the documents regarding domestic partners.

A wide-ranging discussion ensued.  The committee, while expressing an appreciation for the fact that the issue was on the table, encouraged the Provost to go as far as possible in awarding these and any other “soft-benefits” that could be identified.  One of the suggestions forwarded by the committee was that we at the university should investigate ways of being more accommodating to dual career couples.

b. Request to change our meeting times.

After much discussion, it was decided that the ASC would meet every on Monday, starting September 27, from 3:30 to 4:45 in CL 825.

c. Reports from committee liaisons.

Lucy reported on her activities with the Campus Climate Committee.  See the document attached to these minutes.
Samantha questioned whether the Personnel Committee should pursue the study of salary compression.  It was decided that they need not do so.  It was asked that they continue to explore ideas for increasing benefits available to academic staff.

5. Information Items



a.  The System Academic Staff Reps report-and other information of interest to academic staff-is posted on the SOFAS 
                              website:  <<http://www.uwgb.edu/sofas/>>

b.  The Provost reported on recent events on campus.  She also specifically related some thoughts on our new System President,     
                  Kevin Reilly’s priorities.  To summarize her reflections:

1) She thinks he is concerned that students from lower income families are being left behind, as are minorities.

2) She thinks he favors transparency.  This is taken to mean he is very open, and wants the system to become more media friendly.  

3) She believes he is interested in maximizing efficiencies, and will be investigating changes to the system to eliminate duplication of efforts.  

4) She mentioned he has stated that we are in the “human potential business”, and that should guide our actions.

Meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
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